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Los Angeles River Sediment & 
Vegetation Removal Project 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS BUILDING STRONG®
LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 

Public Notice No.: SPL-2021-003-JN 
Permit No.: SPL-2021-003-JN 
Comment Period: 2021-08-30 to 2021-09-29 

Requester: Operations Division, Los Angeles Corps of Engineers. 

Location: 
The proposed project area is located within Reach 4A of Los Angeles River, situated between 
Station 314+00 and 293+00.  See Figure 1. 

Requester’s Proposed Action: 
This specific project will consist of clean excavation of a portion of shoaled volume deposition 
of approximately 3,500 CY of sediment and vegetation which may include Arundo Rhizome, 
tree root debris as well as sediment, cobble stone and trash and other general debris materials 
found within the project location. The total estimated Rhizome and Sediment shoaled at 3 feet 
in deposition is 3,500 CY. The contractor in addition will remove 43 identified common native 
and/or non-native tree species to include removal of 43 tree stumps. 

For the safety of the public, the Verdugo Wash trail between Flower Street and the Verdugo 
Wash confluence will be closed daily Monday through Friday from 7:30am to 4:30pm during 
operations. 

Consideration of Comments: The Corps is soliciting comments from the public, Federal, 
State and local agencies and officials, and other interested parties. Comments will be made 
part of the record, and they will be considered before permission is granted to proceed with 
this action. Please limit comments to the area of the alteration and those adjacent areas that 
would be directly or indirectly affected by the alteration described in this public notice. 



2  

Location Map 

Figure 1 
 

 
 
 
Submission of Comments: Interested parties may submit, in writing, any comments 
concerning this proposal. Comments should reference public notice no.  and be forwarded 
by the comment due date of September 29, 2021. Comments must be sent to the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers, Los Angeles District, Operations Division, ATTN:  Trevor Snyder, 645 N. 
Durfee Ave, South El Monte, California 91733. 
Alternatively, comments can be sent electronically to trevor.r.snyder@usace.army.mil. 

 

 
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 

LOS ANGELES DISTRICT, U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS 
Los Angeles District, Corps of Engineers 

915 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 930 
Los Angeles, California 90017-3401 
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